
February 27, 2013

Gilles Paul Rooney, Chapter President
Santa Barbara Chapter #37
350 E Mountain Dr
Montecito, CA 93108-1030

RE: Initial Proposal on Your Contract

Dear President Rooney:

I have received the Initial Proposal for Successor Negotiations between the Santa
Barbara Unified School District and California School Employees Association
and its Chapter #37.

It has been reviewed in accordance with Policy 610. I have found no apparent
violations of law, CSEA’s Constitution and Bylaws or policies of the Association.
This initial proposal will need to be approved by the membership prior to starting
negotiations.

Remember once a tentative agreement has been reached forward a signed copy to
the field office immediately for review prior to ratification.

Respectfully,

CALIFORNIA SCHOOL EMPLOYEES ASSOCIATION

Leticia Munguia
Field Director

LM/dap

C: Cindy Salazar-Rangel, Regional Representative
Donald Snyder, Area Director
Raquel Granados, Labor Relations Representative
File



California School Employees Association and its Chapter 37

Sunshine Collective Bargaining Proposal

For Inclusion Into the Agreement with The Santa Barbara Unified School District

Article V: Wages

CSEA and its Chapter 37 has an interest to make changes to section 1 and section 4.

Article VI: Hours

CSEA and its Chapter 37 will propose to make changes to section 9and section 10.
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